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I thank you Chair, 

Let me reiterate that we fully acknowledge the serious challenges older persons face, including when it comes to the enjoyment of human rights. Serious protection and implementation gaps as well as age-related discrimination exist. 

Action is needed, immediately! Urgent action to protect older persons from poverty, marginalization, discrimination, inadequate access to health and social services, negative stereotypes, abuse, maltreatment, and other threats to their well-being and autonomy. 
Mr. Chair, 

Human rights are universal and the rights of older persons are protected under the existing international human rights law. In the same line as time and again emphasised by many delegations during previous meetings: the whole spectrum of internationally recognized human rights standards and principles naturally also covers and protects older persons without discrimination.
The circumstance that the relevant standards are not contained in one single international treaty does not justify creating a new instrument. This situation, protection gaps in practice, would be effectively addressed only by implementing existing standards, and not by providing for the same rights also in a new dedicated instrument. 
It would be wrong to conclude, again from the discussions in this group, that continuing the project of codification can fill-in the protection gaps in practice. The source and the nature of gaps is such that it will not be removed by further instruments in the international human rights law. 

In addition, consensus is indispensable with a view of providing solid basis for any new instrument to become meaningful and effective. 
Mr. Chair, 

Several questions addressed to different panelists questioned indeed the progress made during the four sessions of the working group, since there is no decision yet on eventual negotiations for a new instrument. 
I have to say we strongly disagree with this assessment.  We very well know we do not have an instrument, nor we have started any negotiations. 

However, we believe we were able to further advance the ageing agenda at the United Nations and we can do much more in the future. It is equally important for us to properly note that the work of this Working Group is part of a larger discourse on ageing issues. But we need and we can ensure a regular, coherent and comprehensive discussion within the United Nations on the rights of older persons. 
We further believe the work of the Independent Expert can contribute in a crucial manner to more systematically assess the implementation of existing international instruments with regard to older persons while identifying, both best practices in the implementation of existing law related to the promotion and protection of the rights of older persons and gaps in the implementation of existing law.

It is further the understanding of this delegation that the Open-ended Working Group will make full use of the Independent Expert’s three-year mandate, as well as of her comprehensive report, prior to any decision on the most appropriate way forward in fulfilling its mandate on strengthening the human rights of older persons. 
I thank you. 

